During a meeting of the CHRB Pari-Mutuel Operations Committee on July 20, the three 

commissioners serving on the committee expressed support for three proposals, which
they feel should be more favorable to bettors:
1) In an effort to convince trainers to take the required step of

Reporting first-time geldings at time of entry, the Committee feels that a $1,000
fine should be the norm for violations, compared to the $300 fines commonly being 
awarded right now. However, this can only be a recommendation, as the stewards must 
decide each case on its own, based on the evidence

presented, so the actual fine in each case could be more or less (or none),

depending on the circumstances. The point is, the commissioners believe this is a
serious matter and they are recommending that the stewards hand out bigger penalties.

2) Currently, when a horse returns from a layoff of six months or

greater, and if the trainer fails to report an equipment change (e.g. blinkers

on or off) at the time of entry, when this change is discovered in the

paddock and reported to the stewards, they have the option of allowing the horse to
run with the equipment change, as long as this is announced to the public before the

race. The Committee feels the horse should be required to race with the same equipment
in this situation, which would be more fair to those wagering on the Pick Three, Pick
Six, etc., where the tickets are already in play before the announcement.

3) When horses finish in a dead heat for the win, the rules for the

Daily Double and Pick Three take the money wagered on each horse into

consideration by requiring proportional payouts, but the Pick Four,

Pick Six, et al, treat the horses equally. The Committee feels the

Proportional payouts should be extended to these other wagers as well.

The Committee will make these recommendations to the full seven-member

Board on August 21. Four votes are required to move forward on these issues,

meaning the Committee would need one other commissioner's support. The

recommendation to the stewards on the fines for geldings and the

equipment-change policy would occur immediately. The rule change for

dead heats would take four or five months to go into effect.

Meanwhile, on July 19 the full Board approved a regulation relating to

horses scratched out of the Pick Four. Instead of getting the post-time

favorite, tickets will be refunded if the scratch occurs before the

first leg of the Pick Four and consolation pools will be created if the

scratch occurs after the first leg. This is how the Daily Double and Pick Three

already work. One difference is that bettors can designate an alternate

runner for the Pick Four, which they cannot do with the Double and Pick

Three. If an alternate runner is selected in the Pick Four, the wager

Shifts to the alternate and does not get included in the consolation pool.

Although approved by the CHRB, this regulatory change still needs approval from

Other state agencies, so it could be two months before it goes into effect.

